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FROM THE CHAIR

This is the first newsletter to be sent to members of the Visual Materials
Section this year. And, since it is so close to the Annual Meeting and the
end of our year, this will be the onlv newsletter that I will be able to
get out as the outgoing Chairman of the Section. I would suggest that we
select an editor for VIEWS that is not also the Chairman of the Section.
Any volunteers should please contact me bv telephone or speak to me at the
Section business meeting in Atlanta.

As you can see from the masthead above, the name of the Section has been
officially changed from the Aural and Graphic Records Section to the
Vigual Materials Section. Those individuals that are primarily interested
in the "audio" part of Audio-Visual Materials are welcome to continue to
participate in the Visual Materials Section but the main emphasis of the
section will be with still and motiom pictures. If there is a large enough
group of people with aural collections to warrant the establishment of a
separate SAA section or roundtable, Council can be contacted to address
those concerns.

Included as part of this newsletter are the following seven attachments:

1. Minutes of the SAA Visual Materials Section Business Meeting compiled
by Maureen Will at the 5Ist Annual Meeting of SAA in New York City,
September 2 - 6, 1987.

2. Agenda for the Business Meeting of the SAA Visual Materials Section to
be held from 9:00am to 11:00am, Thursday, Sept. 29, 1988 at the Westin
Peachtree Plaza Hotel, in Atlanta, Georgia.

3. SAA Atlanta Conference programs of special interest to the Visual Materials
Sectiomn.

4. Letter and membership blank from Cathy D-p Sachs, membership director of
the American Society of Picture Professionals.

5. Letter from Larry Dowler of Harvard University's Widener Library requesting
the assistance of the Visual Materials Section in developing descriptive
standards for the archival profession and in selecting participants for a



Working Group to recommend these standards.

6. A request from the SAA Description Section to members of the Visual
Materials Section to bring finding aids for the conference Finding Aids
Fair.

7. A news release from the Chicago Historical Society announcing the
publication of MARC for Archival Visual Materials: A Compendium of
Practice by Linda J. Evans and Maureen O'Brien Will.

Rk ek AGENDA Feededek

SAA 52nd Annual Meeting Atlanta, Georgia Sept. 29-0ct. 2, 1988

VISUAL MATERIALS SECTION Business Meeting 9:00am-11:00am Sept. 29,1988

1. Approval of minutes from 1987 business meeting in New York Citv.

2. Discussion concerning continuing publication of VIEWS as a section
newsletter and appointment of new editor.

3. Discussion concerning invitation from the American Society of Picture
Professionals.

4. Discussion of letter from Larry Dowler concerning grant received from
Working Group to develop descriptive standards and how the needs of
the Visual Materials community can be transmitted to this group.

5. Program planning for 1989 annual meeting in St. Louis.

6. Nomination and election of new officers for 1989.

7. Report from liason with SAA's MARC-VM ROUNDTABLE

8. Reports and News from the field.

9. New business

10. Comments from non-section member guests.

11. Adjournment
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Minutes of the SAA Visual Materials Section Business Meeting, September 3, 1987

(Submitted by Maureen Q'Brien Will)

Meeting was called to order at 9:00 am by chair Larry Viskochil and the
minutes from last year's meeting in Chicago were approved.

Following a brief discussion it was unanimously agreed (by the 31 present
members) to change the name of the section from the Aural and Graphics
Section to the Visual Materials Section. This name change will more
accurately reflect the group's membership. A Council member attending
the meeting suggested that those members who were not present for this
meeting be polled for their feelings about the name change. The next
letter of the section newsletter will ask all those who work with aural-
collections to contact Council about setting up a separate section to
address their specific concerns.

The idea of the Visual Materials Section taking over control of the SLA

publication Picturescope was discussed. It was unclear as to how many

archivists were familiar with the publication; there was no strong feeling

about assuming more responsibility for the section by taking on this task.

Those having any interest in the subject were asked to contact either
~Jonathan Heller or Larry Viskochil.

Viskochil mentioned the VRA's publication Visual Resources and suggested that
SAA members may want to subscribe to the journal and/or submit articles to it.

The Visual Materials Section newsletter can be up to 18 pages long. Viskochil
(who is also its editor) suggested that members should also send articles to
the newsletter editor. Myrna Williamson voiced her opinion that she would
rather see the newsletter focus mainidy on news and let articles be submitted
to the American Archivist (even though there is always- lots of competition to
publish in AA as pointed out by Viskochil.)

Viskochil announced the formation of a new MARC VM Users Roundtable and
suggested that Maureen Wlll serve as liason between the Roundtable and the
VM Section.

Ideas for next year's program were offered. These include sessions on:
authority files for visual materials, thesaurus development, the ethics of
film colorization (perhaps a debate between Ted Turner and those opposed to
the practice), the etchic of sweetening historic sound recordings for the
CD market (this could also be a debate session.)

Diane Vogt O'Connor mentioned that the Smithsonian Institution will be
hosting an invitational seminar on authority control in September.

It was recommended and approved that both incumbent chair Viskochil and vice
chair James Anderson continue for another one year term of office. The
membership felt that there was no reason to replace the officers just for the
sake of replacing them--the continuity of the section is enhanced by two
year terms.

Laury Baty from NHPRC explained to the membership that she is the grants
officer for photograph grant proposals and that people should feel free to
contact her.

The meeting adjourned at 9:40 and proceeded to the NYPL where curator Julia
Van Haaften conducted a tour of the Art, Prints, and Photographs Division.



CONFERENCE PLANNING 1988

Here is a selection of programs, meetings, events, and conference highlights
of particular interest to members of the Visual Materials Section:

Thursday, Sept. 29, 1988

9:00am = .11:00an Visual Materials Section. business meeting
11:00am = 12:45pm MARC VM:Users Roundtable
6:00pm. = 8:30pm Presidential Reception to be held at the

High Museum of Art. On exhibit at the time

of the reception (open to all registrants)is
the special exhibition: "Supreme Instants: The
Photography of Edward Westin'.

Friday, Sept. 30, 1988

9:00am - 10:00am 8 SF Photomicrofiching: An Emerging New Technology
for Managing Photograph Collections

9:00am - 11:00am 12 MARC Format Integration: Implications for Archiwv:
and Manusc¢ript Description

Pttt A Jo ot bt et i it e

Saturday,.Oct.. 1, 1988

9:00am —11:00am : 43 ﬁescriptive Standards for Visual Materials
11:15am - ‘12:15am Open House Task Force on Copyright

1:00pm =~ 3:00pm 62 Authority Control in Aréhives; User. Perspectives
2:00pm - 3:00pm 7 74SF Applying MARC VM in Bibliographic Utilities
3:15pm - :5: 15pm 76 Standards for Form and Genre Terms: Where are we

and Where should we be going?

Sunday, Oct. 2, 1988

9:00am - 11:00am 86 Newsfilm and Video Archives: Current Trends
and Activities

Locations of the above events will be listed in your "pocket progran' that vou
will receive at conference registration. Additional announcements can be made
at the Thursday morning business meeting or by contacting me a the following
address:

Larry. Viskochil, Chairman

SAA Visual Materials Section
Chicago Historical Society

Clark Street at North Avenue
Chicago, IL 60614-6099

Telephone (312) 642-4600 Ext. 20



AMERICAN SOCIETY OF PICTURE PROFESSIONALS, INC.
c/o0 WOODFIN CAMP, INC./2025% Pennsylvania Ave., N.W.
Suite 1011, Washington D.C. 20006

August 5, 1988

Larry Viskochil

Chicago Historical Society
Clark Street @ North Avenue
Prints & Photographs Division
Chicago ILL 60614

Dear Mr. Viskochil:

Thank you for taking the time with me on the phone today. As I
explained, as membership director for ASPP I have been seeking ways
to expand our membership, and am hopeful that we can reach members
of the Society of AmericankArchivists through your good erds,

Enclosed you will see some past issues of our newsletter, PICTURE
PROFESSIONAL. I think you will be impressed at perhaps a more vigorous
society than you knew from your days as member. The newsletter has

proved to be.a good way to reach our members, providing a national forum
for ideas and information which, as we discussed, is sorely needed.

In addition, our membership directory is a most valuable tool fornetworking
(this is made available to members).

T would be most obliged if you could spread the word about us and.pérhaps
make mention of our society in your next newsletter. Indeed, I would be

most interested to receive any of ybur‘past issués.....perhaps there would

be common concerns which we could address in an upcoming PICTURE PROFESSIONAL?

I am enclosing some membership application blanks. For this latter half
of the year, membership is just $25. A newsletter subscription alone is
$15 per annum. I understand that your annual convention is in Atlanta

at the .end of -September. By that time I may have available an information
brochure would I would like to distribute: would that be possible?

Thank you again: for your time.

M K/Aﬁ'/
y. D-p/Sachs
ASPP Membership

Sincerel

cc: Jane Kinne, National President
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APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP
IN THE
AMERICAN SOCIETY OF PICTURE PROFESSIONALS (ASPP)

NAME DATE

I HEREBY MAKE APPLICATION FOR MEMBERSHIP IN THE AMERICAN SOCIETY OF PICTURE
PROFESSIONALS (ASPP).

I AM RECOMMENDED FOR MEMBERSHIP BY THE FOLLOWING SPONSORS WHO ARE ASPP
MEMBERS IN GOOD STANDING:

NAME SIGNATURE
NAME SIGNATURE

Please check here if instead of sponsors you have included a resume which will verify
four (4) years' experience in the still picture field.

I have enciosed my check. (Make checks payable to ASPP)

MAIL TO: ASPP MEMBERSHIP, c/o ROBERTA GROVES, H. ARMSTRONG ROBERTS,
1181 BROADWAY 2nd Floor, NEW YORK NY 10001

% # O # # % ¥ ¥ R XB B E R R R % * o W R B R R ¥ B R ®

Please complete this form to create your entry on our mailing list and in our membership directo

INSTRUCTIONS: You have only as much room for entry as indicated by the dashes below.
Enter only one letter or character per _ .

—-—-——.——-———-—--——--——..—'—-_—_——ﬂ-a.—-——-‘

ouaul 1IN anR/c AaM

CITY STATE ZIP -

PHOTONET/ELECTRONIC MAIL (Subscribers to Photonet or other electronic mail services please
list and give ID numbers.) _ _ . _ _ _ _ _

TELEPHONE ( )

Circle One: ~ PHOTO RESEARCHER PICTURE EDITOR ARCHIVIST LIBRARIAN
PHOTOGRAPHER PICTURE AGENT OTHER (Specify)

Please give a brief description of your business or service for - our- Directory; be sure to list
any speciaities, recent books, agents, freelance or assignment, etc.
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e s o— G o oo e o m —  C  d m w m—— e e o s s mm—m e oo D e e
—— — — - - . a— A Gmm T mEm e S R e e e R Gem et mA  emn s WS ko MR T s e e A e e e
@ am m— —— - — —— amn i am— o Gmm AL G MR e s e G e e AN M e S SA e mee e e e O e e TS e e o e

FOR ASPP USE ONLY: TREASURER CARD/PACKET LIST DIRECTORY



THE HOUGHTON LIBRARY - HARVARD UNIVERSITY
CAMBRIDGE;" MASSACHUSETTS 02138

13 July 1988

Mr. Larry A. Viskochil
Chicago Historical Society
Clark St. at North Ave.
Chicago, IL 60614

Dear Mr. Viskochil:

As Chair of the Visual Materials Section, I thought you
would like to know that we have been awarded a grant to
support a small Working Group of archivists for a one-year
project. The purpose of this group will be to consider
questions relating to descriptive standards and to try to
provide a conceptual framework within which the profession
can consider these issues. In addition, we hope to be able
to make recommendations to the Society for a procedure or
mechanism by which archivists can consider the complex
issues involving descriptive practice in a more systematic
fashion in the future. I have attached a copy of the text
of the proposal for your information; please feel free to
share and discuss it with your group or individual
archivists who you think might be interested in the
questions and issues we plan to examine.

My second reason for writing to you is to ask for your help
in selecting participants for the Working Group. I believe
we have sufficient funds for about twelve participants
(possibly one or two more depending on costs) for two
meetings. There are three criteria for consideration for
membership on the Working Group. They are: 1) expertise and
demonstrated interest and concern about questions of
descriptive standards; 2) membership on an existing SAA
committee or section which is interested or concerned about
questions of descriptive standards, and 3) a deep commitment
to and sufficient time to work on questions of descriptive
standards. Obviously, not everyone is going to meet all
criteria perfectly, but my hope is that the Working Group
will be knowledgeable, hard working, and, as far as
possible, representative of the various interests and
constituencies in our multi-interest profession. While I
can't guarantee that every section and committee of SAA will
be directly represented on the Working Group, I want to be
sure we are able to consider the best possible members from
each group and, equally important, identify a contact person
from each SAA committee or section in order both to gather
information about issues of concern to each group, and also






